
Sunapee Conservation Commission Meeting Minutes for December 5, 2018 

Present: Van Webb, Tim Fleury, Cliff Field, Lela Emery 

Absent: Gerry Tracey 

Mail:  

ASLPT 2019 Membership Renewal 

DES Restoration Plan approval for Scott & Lorenda Griffith, 100 Garnet Hill Rd, Sunapee 126/25 

DES Approval for Dorothy Bates, 297 Lake Ave, Sunapee, 136/23 

Wetlands Permit by Notification for Anne Montgomery, 337 Lake Ave, Sunapee 136/31 

Rebuild dock and boathouse in kind, 5 cribs to be replaced Van Webb signed on behalf of the SCC  

11/27/18 work to be done by Paul Manson  

Wetland Permit by Notification for Granliden, 270 Jobs Creek Rd, Sunapee 123/6 Structure maintenance 

repair or replacement of non-structure description in the box checked on the permit. David Little 

NHDES Drinking water and ground water bureau newsletter 

The Beacon LSPA Fall/winter newsletter 

Cliff reported on the inquiry regarding the Wendall Marsh Vernal Pool Study that was done privately by 

Michael Simpson . The owner is willing to sell to us. Cliff will inquire on the “asking price”. We could pay 

but the question is how much as our budget not large. This document would be a nice study to have on 

the parcel for comparison purposes, species identified. Also important report to have is the Sunapee 

Springs paperwork, well info. All existing documentation on any parcel is vital to the Forest Management 

report and important to have it all in on central location or at least referenced and where one can locate 

additional documents.  

Tim Fleury attended the ABC and Selectman meeting on behalf of the SCC. All went well. A couple 

general questions.  

Van will inquire with Donna where the SCC ended up on the Capital Reserve funding for the SCC for 

2019. 

Lela will inquire with Lynn at the TOS the last week of December for a year end accounting and a start of 

year prediction/final tally of our balances.  

SCC will meet Wednesday, January 2, 2019 

Jerry, Cliff and Clayton Platt blazed and painted ½ of the sewer plant trail (west side) from the 

Treatment plant to Ryder Corner. 2.4 miles. The paint is red. The group hopes to finish the parcel 

boundaries the next week.  

Tim reported that all the pins are set on Ski Tow Hill and Ryan is planning on attending our January 

Meeting with a report and update on work done. Penny Royal Hill will submit a bill for 

expenses/supplies for the project. SCC should also expect a bill from Penny Royal Hill for the blazing and 

painting of the Wendall March Trail work. 

SCC members will use the completed Forestry Management guidelines for planning to get started on the 

work to be done parcel by parcel in priority order. The first priority will be to paint and blaze property 

boundaries on all parcels. The first to be done is the Bartlett Tyler parcel. The next priority will be 

addressing invasive species, parcel by parcel, specie by species, case by case. Cliff has volunteered to 

start working on the blazing/painting of boundaries. Van will email Laura Meadowsend Timberlands LTD  

to get direction and boundary location identifiers to make sure ok and only re-blaze where obvious and 

get guidance where not clearly marked. Another item to address per the report planned for spring 2019 

will be parking on Garnet Hill start work after road postings cleared. Following that a Timber Sale in the 

winter on Ledge Pond parcel.  



Lela will contact Andy Deegan with ASLPT for the easement for Wendall Marsh and Ledgepond. 

Lela will contact Donna Nashawaty regarding inquiry on 911 indicators for town property for emergency 

needs on a trail, also ask about TOS boundary markers, and inquire on Wendall Marsh/Sunapee Springs 

documents. 

Cliff reported trail work no issue for Town Volunteer 

January 2, 2019 Next scheduled SCC meeting! 

 

 

 


